Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission
Regular Meeting

May 14, 2013

Chairperson Dan Wilkes called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in Hiawatha Conference Room B. Present: Dan Wilkes, Dawn Ewoldt, Frank Glaser and Deb Theis. Employees: Angie Cole, Kelly Friedl and Mayor Tom Theis. Absent: Bill Hornett. Guest: Dan Hoffman
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Frank Glaser, to approve May 14, 2013 agenda. Motion Carried.

Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Deb Theis, to approve minutes of April 16, 2013. Motion carried.

Land Acquisition Options:
Tom Theis, Kim Downs, Engineer Coordinator John Bender and Angie Cole met with Forrest Kramer, property owner of location H in the Comprehensive Plan as approved by the Commission at the April meeting. Kramer said he has a strong interest in selling property to the city for park land to place a lodge and other education features. There is a possibility the land could encompass a pond or creek stated Theis. Kramer would like 6-9 months to put together a plan that enhances his property and works with developers. Therefore, we will not be able to apply this August for the REAP grant but now have plenty of time to put it together for 2014 submittal. Forrest has been on the board for the REAP grant in the past so it gives the Commission a great opportunity to have him review the grant when completed. Theis mentioned that the area around location H will be rezoned for 100-200 new houses over the next 10 years, which will be perfect for the lodge placement if Kramer is interested in selling his land.
Foundation Request to Sell Concessions at Movies on the Square: 

Angie Cole spoke on behalf of the Friends Foundation to request to sell food during the three Movies on the Square events in May, July and September. New York Life and Ahmann Design would like to see food vendors at each of the three drive-in movies. Tatyana’s and Brickside Café have been working with the Friends group since they are a non-profit and have listed their prices and what the Friends Foundation would make from selling their food. Besides selling food for profit, the Friends of Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Foundation have sponsored this event for $2,000. Since Tuesday, May 7th the Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Facebook page has reached out to over 1300 people which is more than any other post added. The commission asked if there were enough volunteers and parking for the event. The Foundation and New York Life will be providing plenty of volunteers to assist and clean up. Angie and Kelly went out to Rausch Productions on Tuesday, May 14th and looked at the movie set up. They are now using a new piece of equipment that can be used rain or shine. The event should be very successful.
Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Deb Theis, to approve the Friends of Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Foundation request to sell concessions at the 2013 Movies on the Square events. Motion carried. 
5K Splash a Smile Color Run:

A Color Run 5K Splash A Smile Proposal was submitted from Community Health Free Clinic. Police, Fire, City Clerk and Angie Cole met with the Clinic to get the details of what event they’d like to have in Hiawatha. The proposed date is September 28th at 8am. This is a non-timed race that throws powdered color on participants as they run/walk the course. The clinic has over 560 volunteers that could be approached to work this event. They have addressed color containment through DNR and Linn County Public Health. They gave a sample of the powder and had the streets department check if the street sweeper would clean it up if needed. Insurance through the event would be provided by the clinic and packet pick up for the event would not be held in Hiawatha previous to the race. Angie gave the commission a copy of the proposal the clinic gave to the city to look at. Angie stated that this event is too large for the Parks and Recreation department to be involved the current staff and activities. She will sit in on the meetings that the clinic has to make sure everything is in agreement with the city. The profit for the event goes to reach over 3000 people who need dental assistance and do not have insurance. They currently have $12,000 in sponsorships committed. Angie is working with city staff to put together a fee schedule for the city’s portion of this event. Angie stated that one of the leads for this event has been a resident in Hiawatha for 25+ years and believes it could bring people in to the community. Deb Theis stated that after helping at the Linn County 5K and seeing the positive impact it made is well worth it. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Frank Glaser to recommend the Splash A Smile 5K proposal to the City Council for approval subject to staff overseeing the organization of the event and the reimbursement of departments for time and services committed. Motion Carried. 
Reports:
Splash Pads: Splash pads are now up and running for the summer season. They were turned on Monday, May 13th and have already been used.
Smart Start Soccer: Smart Start Soccer deadline was May 10th. Kelly has been working on registrations and organizing teams. We have over 150 participants for the 2013 season.

Adventure Camp: The Adventure Camp deadline is Friday, May 17th. We are very impressed with our participant numbers this year.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Frank Glaser, to adjourn at 6:45 p.m. Motion Carried.
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ATTEST: Angie Cole, Parks and Recreation Director
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